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October Meeting

Super-Pro-GM-Affiliate Better Ball

Bent Creek Country Club

Tuesday, October 6, 2009

Lunch .......................................... 11:00 AM
Golf ..............................................12:30 PM
Hors d’oeuvres/Cash Bar .... Following Golf

2010 Central Penn GCSA
Board of Directors

President:
Stephen J. Ludwig, CGCS - Quail Valley Golf Club

stephen.ludwig@comcast.net

Vice President:
Ryan Freed - Regents Glen Country Club

rfreed@regentsglen.com

Secretary/Treasurer:
Barry L. Bollinger - Rich Valley Golf Club

turfdrpa@yahoo.com

Past President:
Matthew W. Strader - Hidden Creek Country Club

stra6@comcast.net

Directors:
Donald G. Dodson - Hunt Valley Golf Club

ddodson392@aol.com

Alan FitzGerald - LedgeRock Golf Club
alan@ledgerockgolf.com

Curtis King - Moccasin Run Golf Course
cgking@zoominternet.net

Rebecca J. Matis - Golf Club at Felicita
turfgirl03@aol.com

Chad R. Oxenreider - Flying Hills Golf Course
grnsmower@aol.com

Matthew S. Turner - Conestoga Country Club
turnerm@conestogacc.com

Superintendent Profile
H. Jim Loke, CGCS has been superintendent at Bent Creek

Country Club since 1992. Jim holds a bachelor’s degree in
agronomy specializing in turfgrass management from Ohio
State University, and has been a certified golf course
superintendent since 1986. Prior to Bent Creek, he was
superintendent of Quail Hollow Resort and Firestone Country
Club in Ohio. Jim is a former secretary/treasurer, vice
president, and president of CPGCSA. Jim is married to
Karen, who also works with him at Bent Creek.

Golf Course Profile
On October 6, 1990, six gentlemen from Lancaster hosted a
party on the site of Erb’s Nursery in Manheim Township, PA.
They had selected the site as the location for Bent Creek
Country Club, an idea that had been in the formulative stages
for years. The response was positive and applications were
accepted two days later.

In order to make their dreams come true, the developers
enlisted Jay Morrish to design the golf course. Bent Creek
Country Club was constructed in 1991 and 1992.

Bent Creek Country Club
620 Bent Creek Drive
Lititz, PA 17543-8353
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President/Bylaws/Social
Matthew W. Strader
Hidden Creek Country Club
717-496-3039
stra6@comcast.net

Vice President/Scholarship
Stephen J. Ludwig, CGCS
Quail Valley Golf Club
717-359-8053
stephen.ludwig@comcast.net

Secretary/Treasurer
Ryan Freed
Regents Glen Country Club
717-505-4665
rfreed@regentsglen.com

Past President/Scholarship
Daniel Brickley
Lebanon Country Club
717- 273-1944
djb301@yahoo.com

Education/Career Development
Donald G. Dodson 2011
Hunt Valley Golf Club
410-527-3307
ddodson392@aol.com

Golf
Barry Bollinger 2009
Rich Valley Golf Course
717-691-8805
turfdrpa@yahoo.com

Membership
Curtis King 2010
Moccasin Run Golf Course
610-593-2600
cgking@zoominternet.net

Craig Esbenshade 2010
Lancaster Host Inn
717-397-8928
cesbenshade@hotmail.com

Media/Public Relations
Rebecca Matis 2009
Golf Club at Felicita
(717) 599-5703
turfgirl03@aol.com

Alan FitzGerald 2011
LedgeRock Golf Club
610-777-9890
alan@ledgerockgolf.com

Affiliates
Brad Helcoski 2010
856-466-9049
bhelcoski@atlanticirrigation.com

Jim Byrne 2011
717-471-5569
jbyrne@theturftrade.com

Thomas Mahute 2011
717-892-1455
tmahute@fisherandson.com

Executive Director/Newsletter Editor
Wanda S. Fry
717- 279-0368
cpgcsa@comcast.net

PAST PRESIDENTS
George Morris
Ed Tabor
Riley E. Heckert
Richard T. Funk
Harry L. Latshaw
Daniel L. Snowberger
Charles A. Barley
Richard Wilt
Fred N. Baker
Richard J. Suttles
John J. Boyd
Y. Lewis Payson
C. William Black, CGCS
Dwight H. Brubaker
Byron F. Knoll
Michael Wilt
Charles H. Cadiz, CGCS
Kenneth R. Dietrich, CGCS
Michael C. Hair
Cameron G. Henderson
James N. MacLaren
David P. Portz, CGCS
John P. McCormick
David C. Weitzel, CGCS
Fred Heinlen
Terry L. Wueschinski, CGCS
Greg Borzok
Gregory C. Fantuzzi, CGCS
James W. Jones
William G. Wall
Robert Beyer, CGCS
Jeffrey L. Fry, CGCS
John A Chassard
David M. Rafferty
Anthony P. Goodley, CGCS
Samuel R. Snyder, CGCS
John Dougherty
H. Jim Loke, CGCS
John L. Gehman
Theodore S. Zabrenski
Thomas C. Ocepek, CGCS
Daniel W. Achenbach
William E. Brooks
William P. Ramsey
Faron J. Stoops
John M. Colo
Daniel Brickley

President’s Message

We had a wonderful day at Penn National for our Association Championship and Annual Meet-
ing. Ray and his crew did a great job setting up the Founders Course to test our golf game and see
who the Association Champion would be. There was a great steak dinner after golf with your choice
of apple or cherry pie for dessert. The annual meeting followed dinner with the presentation of Golf
Championship trophies and elections of officers. I would like to congratulate Matt Turner, Conestoga
Country Club and Chad Oxenreider, Flying Hills Golf Club in becoming directors on the Board. I am
happy to appoint Rebecca Matis, Felicita Resort and Phil Easton, CPS to fill vacancies on the Board.
I would like to thank Brad Helcoski, Atlantic Irrigation and Dan Brickley, Lebanon Country Club for
their dedication and service to the board. A special thank you to our outgoing President Matt Strader
is in order for all the hard work he put in over such a long distance.

Our outlook to the future holds some challenges and changes to prepare for. This was our first
year with our sponsorship package. The program was a success, but with most new programs we will
be working to make the program easier to use by the association, the vendors and the members. We
have to work on developing Standard Operating Procedures in the event we must find a new executive
director. We must also work on the events we offer to members. Many of our events suffer from
poor attendance. Is this due to lack of interest, cost of the event, location of the event, time of the
event, and no member benefit from the event? I think that it is a shame for most of our meetings to
draw 40 or less attendees and only 12 are supers or assistants. Our membership is near 250 members
and we only get 15% participating in events. If you have a strong reason why you don’t attend meet-
ing, please let your board know, so we can address the issue. Do you have ideas to get more members
to meetings? Please pass them on. I’m sure if we had a $25 meeting with free beverages, we would
be able to fill the tee sheet. Granted, this is almost impossible, but it is a stepping stone for ideas. We
are working on building a stronger and better association. Look for a social event over the winter
months to include a Hershey Bears Hockey game.

Please feel free to contact me with your ideas and concerns.

Thank you,

Stephen J. Ludwig, CGCS
Quail Valley Golf Club
stephen.ludwig@comcast.net
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Membership News
There were no new membership applications this month.

We would like to welcome the following individuals into
our association.

Brian Pardoe ...................................Class AF
Commercial Territory Manager,
Turf Equipment & Supply Company

Zane Raudenbush ............................. Class C
Assistant Superintendent, West Shore Country Club

If you know of anyone who is interested in membership
into the association, please have them contact Curt King
(Moccasin Run Golf Course) at 610-593-2600.

Our Sympathies to:

Dan Davis and family on the passing of his father, Donald D.
'Dud' Davis, on Tuesday, Sept. 1, 2009.

Brad Helcoski
Golf Sales

1120 Greenhill Road
West Chester, PA 19380

Phone: 610.431.6200
Cell: 856.466.9049
Fax: 610.431.6335

bhelcoski@atlanticirrigation.com
www.atlanticirrigation.com

Residential · Commercial · Golf · Sales · Design

Golf Results
Thanks for all who attended our 2009 Annual Meeting at

Penn National. What a great meeting!!! Great competition,
great camaraderie and delicious food!!! Thanks to Ray,
Dave and their staff for getting the course in pristine condi-
tion for us and for making the meeting such a great success!!

Championship Flight
1st place - Faron Stoops - 80

2nd place - Brad Helcoski - 82

1st Flight
1st place - Paul Wickey - 85

2nd place - Josh Wakefield - 89

2nd Flight
1st place - Jim Byrne - 90

2nd place - Ryan Freed - 92

3rd Flight
1st place - Greg Borzok - 91
2nd place - Ray Farber - 107

Closest to Pin
#3 - Matt Strader
#9 - Greg Borzok
#13 - Joe Barton

#17 - David van Leeuwen

Long Drive
Josh Wakefield

Please check the next Green Sheet for our next event at
Bent Creek Country Club on Tuesday Oct 6th. This will be
the Super, GM, Affiliate, Pro tournament full of great prizes
and great competition. Spaces are limited so get you reser-
vation in early.

On behalf of the golf committee we look forward to see-
ing you all again next month!!!

Brad Helcoski, Barry Bollinger
Golf Chairmen

"Since bad shots come in groups of three, a fourth bad shot
is actually the beginning of the next group of three."

~Anonymous~

For Your Information
If you have any information that you

would like included in
the November/December Newsletter,
please fax information to Wanda at

(717) 279-0368 or e-mail to cpgcsa@comcast.net

by October 31, 2009.

"Budget so tight this season we had to mow
fairways & water sod at the same time"
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The “How Old Are you?” Quiz

Check all the ones that you remember, used or visited, not the
ones you were told about.

□   Drive-ins   □   Party lines 
□   Howdy Doody  □   Peashooters 
□   Studebakers   □   Butch wax 
□   Roller skate keys  □   Cork popguns  
□   Candy Cigarettes  □   Hi-Fi’s  
□   P. F. Flyers   □   Packards  
□   S&H Green Stamps  □  45 RPM records 
□   Mimeograph paper   □   Studbakers 
□   Blackjack chewing gum 
□  Washtub Wringers  
□   Metal ice trays with lever 
□  Soda Machines that dispensed in glass bottles 
□  Home milk delivery in glass bottles  
□  Diners with tableside juke boxes 
□  Newsreels before the movie 
□  Word prefix phone numbers (Olive-6933) 

Remembered 0-5 = You’re still young
Remembered 6-10 = You are getting older
Remembered 11-15 = Don’t tell your age

Remembered 16 - 24 = You’re older than dirt!
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Directions to Bent Creek Country Club

From Harrisburg:
 Take Rt. 283 East to Rt. 772 Exit (East Petersburg). Turn left onto Rt. 722 East. Continue on Rt. 722 for approximately

3.5 miles, going through 3 traffic lights. At the 4th light, turn left onto Fruitville Pike. Bent Creek is approximately 1
mile on left.

From Allentown:
 Take Northeast Extension to PA Turnpike West. Get off at Exit 21. Take Rt. 222 South to Rt. 30 West. Staying right,

immediately exit Rt. 30 (at Oregon Pike). Go through first light (at Lititz Pike Rt. 501). Turn right at second light onto
Fruitville Pike North. Bent Creek is approximately 3.5 miles on the left.

From Reading:
 Take Rt. 222 South to Oregon Pike Exit. At stop , turn left onto 272 South (Oregon Pike) Continue approximately 2

miles to first light, at Landis Valley Road. Turn right onto Landis Valley Road. Continue approximately 1.5 miles, to the
first light, at Lititz Pike (Rt. 501). Go through light, following 722 West. Continue approximately 1.5 miles to light at
Fruitville Pike. Turn right onto Fruitville Pike. Bent Creek is approximately 1 mile on the left.

From York:
 Take Rt. 30 East to Fruitville Pike North. Exit Rt. 30, (following Rt. 283 West) to Fruitville Pike North. Turn left at

light, onto Fruitville Pike North. Bent Creek is approximately 3.5 miles on the left.

From Philadelphia:
 Take PA Turnpike West to Exit 21 to Rt. 222 South to Rt. 30 West. Exit Rt. 30 (at Oregon Pike). Go through first light

(at Lititz Pike, Rt. 501). Turn right at second light onto Fruitville Pike North. Bent Creek is approximately 3.5 miles on
the left.
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Fall Colors
By Stanley J. Zontek, Director

September 23, 2009

The first frost advisory was issued this week for the northern counties of Pennsylvania. While the calendar just finished saying
summer, the fall weather pattern is settling into place. For many individuals in the golf and turfgrass management industry, this
change in the weather brings a huge sigh of relief.

There were many uncertainties as the golf and turf industry entered the spring growing season. While there still remain many
unknowns with the economy, most golf courses I have visited expressed every attitude from, "the worst may be over" to "so far,
so good, we’re still here as a golf course."

In terms of golf course agronomy, currently the most important condition that needs concentration is the re-growth of the
grass root system. While making Turf Advisory Service (TAS) visits, many course officials were surprised how shallow most of
the grass root systems were in the greens. The playing surface looks good, but roots were shallow. This root loss was the result of
all the heavy rains that most, but not all, parts of this region experienced the second half of the summer, primarily in August.
What happened?

As water soaks into the soil it replaces air. Grass roots grow primarily in the large air spaces between soil and sand particles.
When these air spaces are full of water, roots do not thrive. They suffer even more when the saturated water gets hot due to high
daytime and nighttime temperatures. Warm water has little oxygen, and as the grass grows, the roots can literally collapse. There-
fore, while the surfaces of the greens look good, the root systems are shallow and weak. A large number of golf courses in this
region traditionally schedule major putting green renovation, aeration, and topdressing for late August. There is so little time for
this work to be done that turf managers feel obligated to complete the work in spite of weather that can, and did, cause mechani-
cal damage to the grass.

If your course was one of those that were forced to aerate and topdress on a few reserved dates in mid to late August, now is a
good time, in anticipation of the 2010 season, to have a second contingency date set aside. In this way, if it is hot, humid and wet
during the time of the next August renovation, there will be a second date, later in the fall, for the work to be done. The health of
the grass is the important point here, as well as getting the necessary fall renovation work completed while minimizing golfer
inconvenience. The fall is a good time to punch some extra holes (solid tines, quadtines, etc.) and apply a little bit more fertilizer
to re-grow the grasses root systems that were damaged this summer. The re-growth occurs naturally, but the more air spaces you
have in the soil, the better.

Finally, gray leaf spot is active on golf courses affecting perennial ryegrass. The disease is most active in the roughs, interme-
diate cuts, and now on fairways. Be forewarned.

In summary, if you need to rebuild your grass rooting system, control broadleaf weeds, or install drains, now is the time to
start planning for that work.

Always remember, the Mid-Atlantic Region agronomists are part of your agronomic support team. If you have a question or
concern, give us a call or send an e-mail. Stan Zontek (szontek@usga.org) and Darin Bevard (dbevard@usga.org) at 610/558-
9066 or Keith Happ (khapp@usga.org) at 412/341-5922.

Matt Strader’s Rough Sod Project at Hidden Creek Country Club in Reston VA
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Andre & Son, Inc
Rich Gdovin
2 Mill Street

Montrose, PA 18801
(607) 761-9465

Atlantic Irrigation Specialties
Brad Helcoski

1120 Greenhill Road
West Chester, PA 19380

856-466-9049

BASF
Ted Huhn

2819 Blue Ball Road
Elkton, MD 21921

(410) 398-8244

Blue Ridge Peat Farms
Gene Evans

133 Peat Moss Road
White Haven, PA 18661

(570) 443-9596

DuPont Professional Products
Karen Hartman

Cell: 410-202-6848
Fax: 1-866-511-5484

karen.hartman@usa.dupont.com

Fisher & Son Company
Thomas Mahute Reid Mitchell
(717) 940-0730 (717) 449-1233

tmahute@fisherandson.com
www.fisherandson.com

Genesis Turfgrass, Inc.
Paul Wickey Jim MacLaren
(717) 439-4441 (570) 499-6408

Danny Davis
(717) 994-7344

www.genesisturfgrassinc.com

Grass Roots Turf Products
Steven Chirip
HCI Box 54B

Swiftwater, PA 18370
(570) 839-3399

Grigg Bros.
Gordon Kauffman
124 Vaughn Street
Albion, ID 83311

(814) 880-8873

Harrell’s
Don Hollinger, Bob Beyer
Tom Bettle, Josh Kopera

858 Mt. Joy Road
Manheim, PA 17545

(717) 664-4204

Hollinger’s Sports ‘N Turf
Keller Bros./Hollinger’s Inc

Leroy Hurst
4126 Oregon Pike

Ephrata, PA 17522
(866) 791-6384

Lawn & Golf Supply Co.
Greg Borzok, Ted Zabrenski
647 Nutt Road, P. 0. Box 447

Phoenixville, PA 19460
(610) 933-5801

Pocono Turf Company
Mark DelSantro

75 Ramblewood Drive
Glenmoore, PA 19343

(717) 725-5520

Syngenta
Jon Cuny

126 Holland Drive
Butler, PA 16002

(412) 953-2906

Turf Equipment & Supply Co.
Tom Drayer

576 Rosedale Road, Suite 8
Kennett Square, PA 19348

(888) 348-8676

Turf Management Associates
Thed Fraleigh, Jr.

151 Valleybrook Drive
Lancaster, PA 17601

(717) 917-5361

Turf Trade
Jim Byrne

352 Buch Avenue
Lancaster, PA 17601

(717) 471-5569

CPGCSA
Supporter List
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The Green Sheet
P. O. Box 1420

Lebanon, PA 17042
cpgcsa@comcast.net

www.cpgcsa.org

Upcoming Events

November 10-12, 2009
2009 Penn State Golf Turf Conference
Nittany Lion Inn, University Park, PA

January 12-14, 2010
2010 Eastern PA Turf Conference and Show
Valley Forge Convention Center

February 10-11, 2010
Golf Industry Show
San Diego, CA

February 23-25, 2010
2010 Western PA Turf Conference & Trade Show
Four Points by Sheraton Pittsburgh North, 910 Sheraton Drive
Mars, PA 16046

Inside This Issue

October 2009 Meeting Information


